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02   Prairie Friday 8:30 a.m. 

03   Stewardship Saturday 8 a.m. 

04   First Sunday   12 p.m. 

08   Volunteer Meeting 7:00 p.m. 

09   Prairie Friday 8:30 a.m. 

10  2nd Saturday Bird Count 7 a.m. 

       Guided Canoe Trip 8 a.m. 

15   Bayou Foliage deadline    

16   Prairie Friday 8:30 a.m. 

17   Stewardship Saturday 8 a.m. 

18  Third Sunday  12 p.m. 

23   Prairie Friday 8:30 a.m. 

24   Guardians of the Gardens 8:30 a.m. 

 

Upcoming Events:  

 

March  

Fire Fly Fridays return 

April  

21 Annual Gala 

29  International Bird Migration Day 

Next Volunteer Meeting 
Thursday, March 8 

6:30 p.m. ς 8:30 p.m. 
 

 
 
Since 1895 Texas Game Wardens have served the citizens of Texas 
by providing professional law enforcement, water safety, search and 
rescue operations all while working to conserve and protect the 
natural resources of Texas.  Texas Game Wardens also enforce 
hunting, fishing and boating laws within the state of Texas. 
 
Capt. Eric Minter, a native Texan, has been a Texas Game Warden 
since 1997, and is now located in the Houston area serving the 
southeast portion of the city.  Introduced to the outdoors at an early 
age, he has enjoyed being an avid fisherman and hunter.  Eric is 
familiar with the area in and around the Armand Bayou region.  He 
will  give an overview of the roles of a Game Warden as well as share 
some information about how our waterways and lands are 
protected through the hard work of Texas Game Wardens. 

Notice: 
Speeding:  
Please keep in mind the speed limit when coming into the nature 
center.  In the near future the speed will be 20 mph between the 
front gate and the second gate (green gate). It will remain 10 
mph past the second gate.  We have wildlife that roams near and on 
the road as well as ATVs and people in the area most of the time.  So 
please SLOW DOWN and stay ALERT!  
 

Second Gate:  
We have had an influx of members of the public making their way 
through the second gate (green gate) despite the signs saying not to 
do so.  So if you regularly go through this gate, please make sure 
you CLOSE it behind you coming IN AND OUT.  Though it may be an 
inconvenience, it will reduce the infractions which will benefit ABNC 
in the long run.  

Thank you 
Karen Hazen 
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Karen Hazen 
Leda Parker 
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Edith Erfling 
Edda Scott 

Liz VanOrstrand 
Mark Carter 

 

Staff Roster 
 

Chair Edward Craven 917-921-8290 edward.d.craven@gmail.com  

Vice-Chair Karen Sutera 281-474-5087 ksutera@galenaparkisd.com 

Secretary Tom Scarsella 832-221-3752 frozencat507@gmail.com  

Treasurer Joe Bryan 713-449-5550 grahmybear@yahoo.com 

Weekend DIGs * Zohre Amet 832-855-6100 zohreamet@gmail.com  

Weekend Trails Leda Parker 713-560-1389 parkerleda@yahoo.com  

Weekday Edu. Edith Erfling 281-470-6824 eaerfling@gmail.com 

Outreach Patty Trimingham 409-770-3113 ptrimbo@gmail.com 

Facilities Scott Abel 281-486-4297 laserscottman@sbcglobal.net  

Stewardship Mark Carter 713-456-9919 cartwm2@att.net    

Gardens Edda Scott 281-332-4170 scotthaag59@comcast.net 

Bayou Foliage Editor Polly Swerdlin 281-814-4606 pmswerdlin@gmail.com 

Webmaster Shawn Gano 832-314-1608 webmaster@abncvols.org 

* Demonstrators, Interpreters & Greeters 

Main numbers: 281-474-2551 or 713-274-2688 
Dial directly to each desk: 

713-274-2663 Susan Millsap  713-274-2664 Liz VanOrstrand 
713-274-2666 Tom Kartrude  713-274-2667 Heather Millar 
713-274-2668 Kathy Gardner  713-274-2672 Mark Kramer 
713-274-2673 Chris Smith  713-274-2674 Derek Sanford 
713-274-2676 Kristen Hill  713-274-2683 Mike Maglitto 

713-274-2671 Facilities (no phone mail) 
Emails are firstname @ abnc.org        i.e.: tom@abnc.org  
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A WALK DOWN MEMORY LANE 
 
Twinkling lights will soon be seen within the prairie and forest of 
ABNC on Friday nights.  Certainly, a delight for those of us who 
remember the warm summer nights of chasing fireflies through 
our neighborhoods.  They were so abundant and easy to catch.  
We placed them in jars and watched them blink throughout the 
night.  As we grew older, the fireflies all but disappeared from our 
neighborhoods and our thoughts.  We invite you to recapture a 
little bit of that childhood joy by joining us this spring for our 
annual Firefly Friday night hikes.  This year we have added 
additional Firefly outings.  Weather permitting, we will be viewing 
fireflies March 16, 23, 30, April 6, 20, and 27 beginning at 7:45 
p.m.  Our evening will begin with a brief presentation on our 
beloved lightning bugs followed by a walk in the darkness.  
Children will have the opportunity to capture (and release) 
fireflies and take home a firefly kit.  We invite you to reserve your 
spot now and join us for a walk back in time. 

mailto:Edward.d.craven@gmail.com
mailto:ksutera@galenaparkisd.com
mailto:frozencat507@gmail.com
mailto:grahmybear@yahoo.com
mailto:zohreamet@gmail.com
mailto:parkerleda@yahoo.com
mailto:eaerfling@gmail.com
mailto:ptrimbo@gmail.com
mailto:laserscottman@sbcglobal.net
mailto:cartwm2@att.net
mailto:scotthaag59@comcast.net
mailto:pmswerdlin@gmail.com
mailto:webmaster@abncvols.org
mailto:tom@abnc.org
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VOLUNTEER MEETING MINUTES 
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February 08, 2018 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:55 p.m. by Liz VanOrstrand, ABNV Volunteer Coordinator. 
 

Liz went over the Training Calendar.  February 10 and 17 for new volunteers.  Weekday education: Eco-
connections Pond, Prairie, and Trails, February 22.  Trail training, March 10.  Fire extinguisher training March 
27. April 14, raptor ID with Dennis Jones at 10 a.m. 
 

The ABNC will participate in World Migratory Bird Day, (WMB Day) on April 29.  ABNC is partnering with the 
US Fish and Wildlife Service and Wild Birds Unlimited of Pearland for the event.  It is the 100th anniversary of 
the implementation of the Migratory Bird Act.  The Stewardship team is redoing the habitat around the bird 
blinds as part of our effort to make ABNC a more interesting destination for birders.  A planning meeting for 
WMB Day is scheduled for April 14 at 10 a.m. 
 

The ABNC Volunteer Bylaws do not prohibit us from counting Continuing Education hours from lectures heard 
in venues other than our own.  Volunteers may log CE hours from classes and lectures from groups similar to 
our own if they believe what they learn would be of use to their volunteering at the Nature Center.   Check 
with Liz if you have questions. 
 

ABNC will participate in National Trails Day on June 2.  The hikes and canoe trip on that day will be 
incorporated into the event. 
 

Robbie Lowe spoke about the 2018 Gala, the Party for the Planet.  The gala will take place on April 22. 
Volunteers will be needed to empty out the Hana Ginsbarg Environmental Education building at least one 
week beforehand. 
 

Odie said there is a fruit tree sale at the Pasadena Fairgrounds on February 24 from 9 to 1. 
 

Madeleine reminded all that the Native Plant Society meets on Monday the twelfth at UHCL.  The social is at 
6:30 and the program begins at 7 p.m.  The NPS meets in the lecture room at the far end of the patio outside 
of the cafeteria. 
 

The 21st annual Great Backyard Bird Count takes place February 16 ς 19. 
 

We adjourned at 7:10 p.m. 
 

Liz introduced Debbie Repasz who spoke about hummingbirds and gardening to attract them.  Debbie is a 
Master Gardener and Master Naturalist, in addition to being an award-winning photographer. 

²ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŜ ŀ ά±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ƛƴ 
¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎέ ƴŀƳŜ ǘŀƎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ 
them feel welcome! 

New Volunteer Orientation 
February 10, 2018 

New Volunteer Orientation 
February 17, 2018 
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TRAINING DATES and EVENTS for your calendar 
Email the leader or sign up on clipboards in the Volunteer Office 

Treasurerõs Report January 2018 Meeting Snacks & Drinks 

The social portions of our meetings are enhanced with 

finger food snacks and beverages; please sign up for 

one month , either one.   
 

 SNACKS      DRINKS 

MARCH __      Polly Swerdlin 

APRIL __      __ 

MAY    (pot luck picnic) 

AUGUST Eleanor Stanley      __ 

SEPTEMBER __      __ 

OCTOBER Polly Swerdlin      __ 

NOVEMBER Karen Sutera      __ 

DECEMBER     (pot luck supper) 

JANUARY  (appreciation dinner) 

FEBRUARY __      __ 

 

Signup is on a clipboard in the Volunteer Office 

 

Beginning Balance    $4292.94 

Expenditures:               

None reported  

Total Expenditures $0.00 $4292.94 

Income:             

None reported 

Total Income $0.00 $4292.94 

Current Balance $4292.94 

Saturday, March 10 
Trail Training 
Time: 9 a.m. to noon  Auditorium 
Leader: Leda Parker parkerleda@yahoo.com  
 
Friday, March 23 
Mandatory Training for Individuals involved 
with Ecocamp, classes and unaccompanied 
children 
Time: noon to 2 p.m. 
If you are not sure this means you, contact 
Heather: heather@abnc.org 
 
Tuesday, March 27 
Fire Extinguisher Training 
Time: 9:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. 
Leader: Deputy Fire Marshall Rafael Chacon 
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Saturday, April 14 
Raptor ID 
Time: 10 a.m. to noon  Auditorium 
Leader: Dennis Jones 
 
Thursday, April 19 
Bayou Interpretive Guide 
Time: 
Leader: Liz VanOrstrand liz@abnc.org  
 
Saturday, May 5  
Canoe Training 
Time: 9 a.m. to noon  Auditorium 
Leader: Mark Kramer mark@abnc.org  

April 29 
International Bird Migration Day 

April 21 
Annual Gala 

mailto:parkerleda@yahoo.com
mailto:heather@abnc.org
mailto:liz@abnc.org
mailto:mark@abnc.org
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Education Department Page 

First and Third Sundays 
Raquel Lewis in Education is the POC for these projects  

   

March: Butterflies 
April: Earth Appreciation 
May: Turtles 
June: Outdoor Safety 
July: Pond Life 
August: Alligators 
September: Raccoons 
October: Squirrels 
November: Bison 
December: Bird Migration 

 

https://www.kroger.com/community
rewards 

http://www.randalls.com/ShopSt
ores/Good-Neighbor.page 

https://www.facebook.com/pag
es/Armand-Bayou-Nature-
Center-Official-
Page/301870883076?ref=ts 

https://twitter.com/armandbayou 

Easy and continuous 
ways to help ABNC are 
to go shopping, friend 
us, and tweet.  Help us 
get the word out. 

https://www.facebook.com/
groups/ABNCvols/ 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/
23-7403757 
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Leaders and Helpers needed for these events 
Contact Heather 713-274-2667 

 
March 2 9:30 - 1:00  EcoConnections 
Eagle Heights    5th grade 10 - 11 year olds 13 children 
  

March 6 10:00 - 12:00  Insect Explorations 
Cedar Park Elementary    2nd grade  7 - 8 year olds  64 children 
 

March 8 9:30 - 1:00  EcoConnections 
Hunters Creek Elementary    5th grade  10 - 11 year olds  60 children 
 

March 9 9:30 - 1:00  EcoConnections 
Hunters Creek Elementary    5th grade  10 - 11 year olds  60 children 
 

March 13 10:00 - 12:00  How Nature Recycles 
City of La Porte    6 - 12 year olds  10 children 
 

March 14 10:00 - 12:00  Reptiles and Trails 
Kiddie Academy     Ages to be determined  10 children 
 

March 19 10:00 -12:00  Mammals 
Shield Home school    mixed ages  10-30 children 
 

March 20 10:00 - 12:00  Insects  - 20 students  Hands on History - 20 students   
Pond Life - 20 students     Kruse Elementary    3rd grade  8 - 9 year olds 
Need 2 volunteers for each of the above activities 
 

March 22 10:00 - 12:00  Insects  - 20 students  Hands on History - 20 students   
Pond Life - 20 students     Kruse Elementary    3rd grade  8 - 9 year olds 
Need 2 volunteers for each of the above activities 
 

March 23 10:00 - 12:00  Hands on History 
Post Oak    3rd grade  8 - 9 year olds  20 children 
 

March 26 10:00 - 12:00  Reptiles and Trails 
UH Charter School    kindergarden - 1st grade  5 - 7 year olds  43 children 
 

March 29 10:00 - 12:00  Reptiles and Trails 
Armand Bayou Montessori     kindergarten - 5th grade  42 children 
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Know Your Volunteer Board 
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Weekday Education Coordinator 
Edith Erfling 
 
I am beginning my third year as the volunteer coordinator with the Education Department.  LΩƳ the 
liaison between the education department and the rest of the volunteers to ensure that each 
scheduled group has enough ABNC leaders to provide a safe and enjoyable experience for our guests.  
 
I send (via email) interested volunteers the weekday education schedule for the upcoming month, 
any changes to that schedule, and occasionally plead for additional help. 
 
Volunteers work side by side with the Education staff to provide opportunities for people to 
experience and understand the local ecosystem.  The Education department offers 11 different 
programs, most of which are then tailored for the specific group, which can range in age from 
preschool through college. 
 
They also take many of these programs on the road to interested groups at libraries, daycares, 
schools, etc.  In addition, the Education Department provides weekly Eco-classes for ages 18 months 
through 12 years old, and Boy and Girl Scout badge programs are offered on the weekends.  None of 
this would be possible without the volunteers. 

Guardians of the Gardens Opportunities 
Edda Scott 
 
On the last Saturday of every month, a group meets at the McGovern Discovery Garden from 8:30 -
11:00 a.m. They mostly weed, plant, water and mulch.  The contact person is Dolores Plaistead.  Bring 
your tools: clippers, trowels,, weeding tools, water, gardening gloves, knee pads or sit-upon, and bug 
spray when the mosquitoes are at their peak.  Be sure to label your tools with your name or some other 
distinctive marking. 
 
Tom Scarsella and Hillary are in charge of the vegetable garden.  They often work on Saturdays and 
some Sundays. 
 
On Tuesday mornings, a group tends the flowerbeds around the farmhouse.  We usually meet 
between 8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.  We do a lot of trimming, transplanting and planting, watering, mulching 
and weeding.  
 
On Wednesday morning around 9:30 a.m., Sharon and Chuck work with a group of students in the 
Butterfly Garden right outside the admissions office and I believe they also work in the Water Smart 
Garden. 
 
Each group has the use of ABNC-supplied tools such as hoes, rakes, wheel barrows, and shovels. 
 
Thank you for your willingness to volunteer and helping us improve and keep up our gardens in good 
shape. 
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Stewardship 
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Prairie Fridays are scheduled every Friday morning from 8:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.  Under the guidance of 
a master naturalist team of prairie experts, activities revolve around the continued restoration and 
maintenance of our coastal tall grass prairie by stewardship volunteers.  Tasks range from the heavier 
jobs of transporting and planting native grasses and forbs into the prairie and removing of invasive non-
native plants from the prairie, to seed collecting, potting, and weeding in the greenhouse and potting 
area, to the more technical challenges of biannual prairie plant ID and inventory.  This past month, our 
accomplishments have included cleanup of the greenhouse, weeding and removal of fallen leaves from 
potted plants, and planting coneflowers, liatris, spider lilies and other miscellaneous forbs into a rather 
wet prairie.  New volunteers are always welcome and are offered extensive support and hands-on  
training in performing these tasks. 
 
Stewardship Saturdays are scheduled every first and third Saturday morning from 8:30 a.m. to 11:30 
a.m.  The activity this month has been focused on a project to clean up the two bird blind areas, first 
next to the Interpretation Building and then along the Martyn Trail.  Invasive non-native tallow and 
trifoliate orange plants are being removed.  Larger cut and fallen tree debris has been used to create 
brush piles intended to attract wrens and sparrows for the insect concentrations.  Additional feeders are 
being installed with a goal of increasing feeder population as well as attracting woodpeckers to the 
mix.  The plan is to inventory existing plants in the two areas in order to assess what additional plants 
can be added to draw in more birds to the blind areas. New volunteers are always needed and welcome 
in accomplishing Stewardship Saturday projects. 
 
Please direct any and all thoughts and suggestions to our Volunteer Board member for Stewardship, 
Mark Carter, at his email, cartwm2@att.net.   Planning for 2018 is in work now and your ideas will be 
greatly appreciated.  

Prairie 

Flower of  

the Month  

mailto:cartwm2@att.net
mailto:cartwm2@att.net
mailto:cartwm2@att.net
mailto:cartwm2@att.net
mailto:cartwm2@att.net
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Advanced Training 
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The National Association for Interpretation (NAI) is offering a training course for people in the field of 
Interpretation. It is designed for individuals who deliver interpretive programs or have contact with the 
public at interpretive sites. This class will take place June 5 to 8, Tuesday ς Friday, from 8:30 ς 4:30 p.m., 
at Clear Lake Park. 
 
The nationally recognized Certified Guide (CIG) course combines the theoretical foundations of the 
profession with practical strategies in delivering quality interpretive programming to visitors.  
 
Our Volunteer Board puts together an annual Wish List of items that ABNC needs financial help with. 
This year the board will add two sponsored positions for the NAI CIG class to that list, which will include 
the certification as well as the training. Our hope is that you would consider mentoring other volunteers 
in the future. The Volunteer Board would also ask that you do finish the class.  Please note the volunteer 
members need to vote on the Wish List before the classes begin. 
 
We would like to start an application process for anyone that is interested in attending. With the 
understanding that we are waiting membership approval. 
 
For additional information, please check out the link at 
https://www .interpnet.com/nai/nai/_events/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=CIG060518  
 
If you are interested in one of these two spots, please submit a 350-word essay on άIƻǿ this class will 
help me be a better interpreter at Armand Bayou Nature Center.έ (This notice has 312 words.)  The 
applications will also be weighed by length of volunteer service, as well as volunteer hours and BIG 
hours logged on the volunteer website. The Volunteer Board will review all applications. We would like 
these essays back by March 19, as we are looking to make a decision by the end of March. 
 
This is a great opportunity and we do hope that you will consider taking the class. If you have any 
questions please contact Liz VanOrstrand at liz@abnc.org  

Friday Brown Bag Lunch Lecture Series 
 
We would like to introduce this new series to 
promote a better understanding of local 
ecology and enhance eco-literacy. !.b/Ψǎ 
Conservation Director & Chief Naturalist Mark 
Kramer will present the series. Feel free to 
bring your own sack lunch. 
 
Dates and topics will include, March 2, "Prairie 
Ecology" and March 16, "Bayou Ecology." The 
series will continue through May 2018. 

https://www.interpnet.com/nai/nai/_events/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=CIG060518
https://www.interpnet.com/nai/nai/_events/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=CIG060518
https://www.interpnet.com/nai/nai/_events/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=CIG060518
https://www.interpnet.com/nai/nai/_events/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=CIG060518
https://www.interpnet.com/nai/nai/_events/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=CIG060518
https://www.interpnet.com/nai/nai/_events/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=CIG060518
https://www.interpnet.com/nai/nai/_events/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=CIG060518
https://www.interpnet.com/nai/nai/_events/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=CIG060518
https://www.interpnet.com/nai/nai/_events/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=CIG060518
https://www.interpnet.com/nai/nai/_events/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=CIG060518
https://www.interpnet.com/nai/nai/_events/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=CIG060518
mailto:liz@abnc.org
mailto:liz@abnc.org
mailto:liz@abnc.org
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If you have to cancel, please do your best to find your own replacement. If you 

cannot, please notify your coordinator AND the Front Desk. If you can cover 

for any open slots, please call the coordinator for that event. When you arrive 

at ABNC for your duty, please check in at the Front Desk. 

Except where noted, activities are 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. 

ABNC Volunteer Duty Schedule ð March Weekends 

DATE  

10:00 Trails  

Leda Parker  

713-560-1389 

2:00 Trails  

Leda Parker  

713-560-1389 

Greeters  

(Sundays 12-4) 

Zohre Amet  

832-855-6100 

Natural History 

Demos  

Zohre Amet  

832-855-6100  

Farm House  

Interpreters  

Zohre Amet  

832-855-6100 

Farm Life     

Demos  

Zohre Amet  

832-855-6100  

03-03 
Madeleine 

Barnes Leda Parker 

Susan Hesley 

Yarn Dolls 

 

First  

Sunday 

03-04 Mark Carter Ken Russell 

Education 

Butterflies Polly Swerdlin 

BAWS on site  
 

 

 

 

03-10 Bill Breaux 

Madeleine 

Barnes Kathie Stocker 

HABA on site  
 

Nancy Saint 

 

03-11 
Marie 

Asscherick 

Eleanor Stanley 

Reptiles Zohre Amet 

 

 

 

 

 

03-17 Greg Nenninger 

Madeleine 

Barnes 

Third 

Sunday 

03-18 

 

 

 

 Mark Carter Joe Bryan 

 

Education 

Butterflies Zohre Amet 

 

03-24 Bill Breaux Charles Buren 

Madeleine Barnes 

Vultures 

 

03-25 

 

 

 

 Randy Olsen Polly Swerdlin 

Margaret Frick 

Snakes Eleanor Stanley 

03-31 
Liz 

VanOrstrand Charles Buren 

Madeleine Barnes 

Bison Karen Hazen 
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Please consider filling an empty spot for Greeter or Farm Life  


